
Minutes for Learning Assessment Committee Meeting

October 18, 2013

Members:

Jennifer Cohen (absent); Richard Worch; Karen Maguire (technical problems on Collier Campus); Joyce Rollins; Marty Ambrose; Amy Trogan; Stuart Brown; Fernando Mayoral; Sindee Karpel ; Tom Donaldson;  Wendy Chase; Jane Bigelow; Roy Hepner; Katie Paschall (absent); Eric Seelau; Susan Hibbard (absent); Kevin Coughlin; Dean John Meyer; Don Ransford; Ron Smith (absent); and Megan Just.
II.  
Minutes from previous meeting approved. 

From now on, recommendations to Dr. Wright will be sent to the committee for approval and then sent to Dr. Wright (the minutes will then be approved at the next meeting).

III. SACS Conference Attendees from the Learning Assessment Committee.
Amy Trogan and Don Ransford are interested in attending SACS in Atlanta in early December.  The committee approves of this plan which is contingent upon funding.

III.  
Planning for Assessment Training for Faculty in Spring, 2014.  
Melissa Rizzuto is working with PD to put together focus groups regarding their PD needs.  She is open to meeting with a focus group from this committee to discuss our perspective on assessment and design training.  Dr. Wilkins is seeking volunteers to meet with Melissa for a focus group; Marty will send out an email to the committee members, so they have time to check their schedules.  Kevin Coughlin volunteers to help the focus group design a survey to be disseminated to all faculty.  Don Ransford suggests that the focus groups identify the most crucial points to be addresses.  The survey would help refine what kinds of workshops we would offer.  Dr. Wilkins explained that Melissa’s target size for focus groups is 5-10 faculty but, since this is a small committee, we could aim for the smaller number.   
Members explained that there is some confusion about the types of course-level assessments that are possible to offer.  It’s challenging to know how to do course, program, dual-enrollment assessments etc.  We also need to figure out how all of the assessments we are going fit into the Gen. Ed. outcomes.   Some members of the committee expressed that newer faculty could use an Assessment Orientation in the Spring.  Kevin volunteers to put together an agenda for the PD workshop that could orient the faculty member as to how they fit into the bigger picture.  

Meg from Office of Institutional Effectiveness is offering a series of seminars on assessment.  The next one is “Choosing the Right Assessment Strategies”.  Although this is specific to program-level assessment, she believes many of the ideas are transferable to other levels of assessment for those faculty who work primarily with course-level assessment.  Marty will meet with Meg to figure out how we can incorporate.  

Fernando asked if it was possible to set up an assessment mentoring system, particularly for new professors.  Maybe part of our training would be to align people with an assessment coach.

Recommendations:  

1.  Tom makes a motion to recommend that we have a PD day meeting regarding      assessment.  Charles seconds.  Committee approves.

2.  Kevin moves that we support the focus group meeting with the caveat that the information be used to design a survey to be distributed to faculty.  Motion is seconded and approved.

3.  Tom moves to recommend that an overview of the Edison Assessment processes be a formal component of the current faculty mentoring program.  Kevin seconds.  All approve.

III.  Assessment Flowcharts.  Richard Worch presenting.  

The following points were presented by Richard Worch:  What we need to do in this committee is come up with a plan for how we will assess Course (and tie to Program Level Learning Outcomes).  Then we must decide how to gather, interpret, and use the data.  We know what syllabi have been approved by Curriculum Committee.  And we know that each syllabus has a set of Learning Outcomes.  How do we collect the data?  Create assignments related to each particular L.O..  We will also need the rubric for grading that assignment.  Dobin collects every assignment used to measure an L.O. or P.O. captured by every professor who takes the time to do it.  Dobin can then tell us if the percentage of students we expect to pass at a certain level have achieved this goal.  Once faculty get your report back from Dobin, they respond.  If the goals are met, then it is simply documented and filed.  But if the goals are not met, then the data goes back to the faculty to decide where the program or course is falling short.  Once departments have that, we meet with the Dean (usually in June but under new rules it can wait until Aug. or Sept.)  The Dean is informed and the recommended plan of action is explained but the Dean gets to decide how this plan will fit into operational procedures.   Once the Dean puts it in Operational Outcomes then we go through the cycle again.   This is the cycle of course-level assessment that needs to be transmitted to each department.
Our challenge is to get the word out that we need a series assessments that are uniformly applied in all courses with standardized rubrics so that it can go into Dobin’s vault.  For every course, we have to collect some data.  We have to measure the L.O.s so that we can tie them back to the P.O.s.

If each department has a statement about course level assessments that is a good start.  We have to figure out how our course-level assessments plug into program assessment.

Lastly, the committee members decided that each person on the committee would obtain the course-level assessments being completed in his or her area and, then, post to the Canvas committee homepage for the committee members to review at next month’s meeting.

The meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by Dr. Wendy Chase


